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Registration for  

Head Start is Underway for 

School Year 2015-2016 
 Families who want their children to at-

tend the Head Start program for the 2015-

2016 school year will need to complete an 

application no later than May 29, 2015. 

Student selection for the upcoming school 

year will be made June 1, 2015  and par-

ents, whose children are selected for the 

program, will have until June 30, 2015  to 

complete the enrollment packet. 

 Children who are determined to be eli-

gible for the program but for whom a spot 

is not available will be placed on a Wait 

List. There is no guarantee that a child 

who is placed on the Wait List will be en-

rolled in the program during the school 

year. Children placed on the waitlist are 

enrolled whenever a vacancy occurs dur-

ing the school year. 

 Head Start is accepting applications 

right now!! Parents are encouraged to 

complete applications as soon as possible.  

 

Continued on Page 3 

Parent Spotlight 
 Congratulations to 

Ms. Cherelle Smith, a sin-

gle mother of two beautiful 

girls, Deanna and Dilena 

McClain.  Ms. Smith has 

shown continued commit-

ment to the PCCEO Early 

Head Startôs mission since 

November 2012.  She is 

engaged in her daughtersô 

learning and development 

to become school readi-

ness.   

 Ms. Smith has suc-

cessfully maintained em-

ployment at Walmart in Pe-

oria.  She will begin her educational goals this Spring to 

obtain her G.E.D.  After obtaining her G.E.D. she has a 

desire to further her education in the Health Care field.   

 She is determined, dynamic and has the desire to 

excel.   

 Ms. Smith had a car accident by a hit-and-run 

driver.  However she persevered through that that obsta-

cle,  utilizing public transportation to take her daughters 

to Myahôs Learning Center and then continuing on her 

way to work.  She recently bought a car and is very excit-

ed to have overcome that trial. 



School Readiness 

Tips 
Kindergarten is and can be an ex-
citing time for children and par-
ents but we know this may not 
have been always the case. The 
months, weeks and days leading 
up to your child going to kinder-
garten can leave you and your 
child feeling anxious, confused 
and scared. Listed below are a 
number of resources that can 
help you or your child prepare for 
their first day, answer questions 
about what parents can do to help 
prepare their child or just reassure 
those anxious feeling. 
For Parents 

Help your kindergartner feel 
secure 

www.scholastic.com/parents/
resources/back-to-school 

 
Getting School Ready 
www.gettingschoolready.org 
 
Kindergarten Jitters 
www.scholastic.com/parents/

resources/social-emotional/
kindergarten 

 

For Children 
Itôs time for school stinky face 

by Lisa McCourt 
Wemberly Worried by Kevin 

Henkes 
Timothy goes to school by 

Rosemary Wells 
This is the way we go to 

school by Edith Baer 
These resources and books can 
help ease worries and make this 
an enjoyable experience for all! 

Be on the lookout for more 
SCHOOL READINESS TIPS! 

Stephanie Bragg 
Education Coordinator 

 What Are Language and Literacy? 
 Although language and literacy are re-
ally two different skills, they are closely related 
to each other. Language is the ability to both 
use and understand spoken words or signs. 
Language is all about ideas passing from one 
person to another. Literacy is the ability to 
use and understand written words, or other 
symbols, in order to communicate. Typically, 
most three-year-olds have good language 
skills. They are able to communicate and 
understand many words and concepts. 
Their literacy skills, on the other hand, are 
still emerging. We donôt expect three-
year-olds to read or write, but they are 

growing in their understanding that spoken or signed words can be 
written down, that written words can be read, that books have stories 
in them, and that symbols have meaning.  
 Even though language and literacy focus on different things, adults 
can support language and literacy learning at the same time. Reading 
books, having responsive conversations, and respecting childrenôs 
home languages are all ways to support learning. Remember that very 
young children learn in the context of relationships with nurturing 
adults.  
 The Importance Of Home Language  
 Because language and culture are closely related, one of the pri-
mary tasks for infants and toddlers is to learn their home language(s). 
Supporting families in maintaining and passing on their home lan-
guage to their children helps children have a connection to their fami-
lies and a strong, positive cultural identity of their own. Sometimes, 
families worry that speaking a language other than English at home 
might confuse children. In fact, children are able to learn more than 
one language at a time! It will be easier for them to learn English if 
they have a solid foundation in their home language. 
 Conclusion  
 Language and literacy are the main way we connect with other hu-
man beings; they are essential to daily life. Children need skills to 
communicate and understand basic ideas about the use of symbols 
(such as writing) in order to be successful when they learn to read. 
Through responsive relationships with family, parents, teachers, family 
child care providers, and home visitors, children can get all the tools 
they need to communicate with the world. 
 Along with the ideas mentioned earlier, here are some more ways 
adults can support emerging language and literacy: 
¶ Respond to infantsô coos, gestures, and body movements. These are 

the beginnings of conversation! 
¶ Add descriptions to the words children say. If a toddler points and 
says, ñtruck,ò you might extend this by saying, ñYes, that is a garbage 
truck emptying our dumpster,ò or ñI think you hear the sirens of the fire 
truck.ò 

¶ Talk directly to children from early infancy. Talk about: things you are 
doing (ñIôm making a sandwich. First Iôll get out the bread . . . .ò),  

¶ things you see and hear (ñLook at that car driving by! Can you hear 
it?ò), and  

¶ things the child is experiencing (ñYour hands got all wet when you 
touched the fence. The fence was wet.ò).  
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(Recruitment, continued from page 1) 

There are 

only a limited 

amount of 

slots availa-

ble. Parents 

who choose 

to wait may 

risk the 

chance of 

their child 

being enrolled in an exceptional program with a 

skilled and committed staff and a Parent Commu-

nity, Family and Community Engagement focus 

that lives out the African proverb, ñIt takes a vil-

lageéò 

 To be eligible for Head Start, a child must live 

in Peoria County, be three years old by Septem-

ber 1
st
 and meet the income guidelines. 

 For additional information, contact Head Start 

at 309-671-3960 or stop by Head Startôs Adminis-

trative Office located at 923 W. Millman. 

Support Service Clerk Training Program 

gearing up for 2015-16 
 Attention Head Start and Early Head Start 

parents.  We are starting recruitment for Support 

Service Clerk staff for the upcoming school year.  If 

you are a parent interested in adding work experi-

ence and training and certifications to your portfolio, 

the Support Service Clerk Program is for you.   

 The Support Service Clerk Program is a part 

time paid opportunity for our parents to learn and 

grow.  If getting paid to work with Head Start chil-

dren on the bus, during mealtime and in the class-

room sounds like fun, then this program may be just 

the thing to keep you moving forward.   

 During the 2014-15 school year our parents 

took part in training for the Food Handlers license, 

Food Sanitation license and certification and Career 

Pathways training to name a few.  If this opportunity 

is of interest to you, please apply at Webster Head 

Start.  Any questions concerning the application pro-

cess should be directed to Crystal Ruffin, Family 

Self Sufficiency Specialist at 671-3960 ext. 231. 


